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RE: Potential Reductions in the Maximum Total Cost of Borrowing a Payday Loan 

Dear Minister: 

We are writing in response to your request for comments on potential reductions in the 
maximum total cost of borrowing a payday loan, and other suggested changes in proposed Bill 
156. Hoyes, Michalos & Associates Inc. is a firm of Licensed Insolvency Trustees based in
Ontario, and we have observed very directly the impact of payday loans on insolvent debtors.

While the cost of borrowing a payday loan is an issue, our data indicates that the cost of 
borrowing is a symptom of the problem, and not the actual problem faced by payday loan 
borrowers. The actual problem, and the reason borrowers resort to high interest short term 
loans, is that they are carrying significant debt. The real issue is high levels of consumer debt. 

Based on a study of our clients, 18% of residents of Ontario who file a consumer proposal or 
personal bankruptcy have a payday loan, owing an average of $2,749 on an average of 3.5 
payday loans at the time of their insolvency. These same individuals owed an average of 
$35,799 in other unsecured debt including credit card debt, bank loans, student debt and tax 
debts. 

While the majority (63%) of these debtors have an average after tax monthly family income 
between $1,000 and $3,000, 27% of debtors with payday loans have income in excess of $3,000 
per month. Our client study proves that payday loans are an issue for both lower and higher 
income households. 

Our just completed Harris Poll survey of Ontario residents confirms our supposition from our 
internal data: customers of short term lenders already carry significant debt, often from 
traditional lenders, and appear to be using payday lenders to "top up" their borrowing needs. 

Our new study shows that, for residents of Ontario: 
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